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To whom it may concern 
 

Regarding: Melamine contamination in cell culture products 
 
A guidance document entitled Pharmaceutical Components at Risk for Melamine Contamination was issued by the 
US Food and Drug Administration (FDA) on August 6, 2009. This guidance alerted pharmaceutical manufacturers 
of finished products, pharmacy compounders, re-packers, and suppliers to the potential risk of melamine 
contamination in pharmaceutical components. 
 
To comply with the FDA guidelines for pharmaceutical components at risk for melamine contamination, Cytiva has 
reviewed all chemical components that might be included in cell culture products against the guidance.  Suppliers 
of at-risk components have been asked to provide lot by lot assay results for melamine per the FDA guidance, with 
the expectation that results for each lot will be reviewed by Quality Control (QC) at component incoming 
inspection. 
 
Specifications for at-risk components require that lot by lot test results are supplied by the supplier or that testing 
is coordinated by QC prior to component acceptance and release.  
 
The laboratory performing melamine testing has been successfully audited. 
 
Serum does not meet the requirements of an at-risk component for melamine contamination per the FDA 
Guideline. 
 
We request customers inspect product for damage or evidence of tampering when they receive the product at 
their site. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Signature:  Date:  
22 Jul 2020 

Name:  
Alaine Smith 

Title:  
Regulatory Support Manager 

 

The information herein is provided to the best of our knowledge and belief, based on the information we have been given and the information available to us at 
the time that this document was issued. The information may change as additional facts come to light, or as the circumstances warrant. Your use hereof is 
hence at your own risk and does not relieve you of your own responsibility for checking the suitability of our products for your intended use. 
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